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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

18 MAY 2012
GREENWOOD COMMUNITY CENTRE @ 7.30 p.m.

The Chairman, Tony Bradley, welcomed many Village Society members and guests to the Meeting, including all three local ward Councillors.
1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Penny Bridges, Pat Clarke, Philip & Susan Davy, Jim & Sandra Holder, Joy Keates, Ian Matheson, Pam Shoebridge.
2.
MINUTES OF AGM HELD ON 13 MAY 2011

The Minutes of the AGM held on 13 May 2011 had been circulated.  The Chairman moved that they be accepted and this was unanimously agreed.
Proposed by Dot Ryder and seconded by Eddy Simms.

3.
MATTERS ARISING


A lot of discussion occurred during the course of the year regarding using some of the funds for benches (see later).  No other matters were raised.
4.
TREASURERS’ REPORTS

Printed accounts were circulated.  Copies are filed with the Master Minutes.

1.1. GREENWOOD COMMUNITY CENTRE
Alan Garelick presented the report:
Surplus of income – last year negative and this year £453 credit.

Contributed by rents receivable (approx. £1000) and reduction in repairs and maintenance (approx. £1000)

There is a healthy bank balance.

Depreciation higher this year due to addition of Lottery Grant £4557 to capital.

The Accounts were agreed.
Proposed: Barrie Newman  
Seconded: Dot Ryder
1.2. GREEN STREET GREEN VILLAGE SOCIETY

Colin Warner, presented the Report:

Income:  Subscriptions are slightly down on last year.  There was no income from adverts in the Newsletter this year.  Interest same on the war loan (£53).
Expenditure:  Printing costs up slightly and park bench for Glentrammon Rec (£517)
Balance: £2598

Subscriptions received in advance (£42)
Nett assets: £3915

The Accounts were agreed.
Proposed: Miriam Welch 
Seconded: Brian Pullen
5.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Tony Bradley gave a summary:    
· Greenwood Centre – change of Trustees
· Secretary changed December – Jean Garelick still on Committee

· Bookings doing well – website generating extra bookings for children’s parties

· Diverse range of people using the hall

· Pre-school – not as full due to government changes in childcare provision
· Christmas raffle did well – funds donated to Greenwood Centre

· Lottery Grant paid for lighting wiring, switchboards and some new power sockets
· New lighting in the hall is more economical

· Dumping in wheelie bin continued but not happening so much now – table, bed, 2 TVs! – Lockable bin was provided by the council but it was feared that dumping would continue next to the bin, so the bin is not locked
· Thames Water – Centre was not paying rates so it was reported – Thames Water thought the building was no longer here after the factory was demolished.  Finally on 27 March meter fitted.  £31 bill for one month already.

· Concerned about leaks but now managed to stop them

· Lino on hall floor opened up in joins - £1000 to repair – had to be lifted, glued and heat sealed

· Kitchen redecorated – much more attractive

· Membership down this year having lost a couple of Road Contacts – from 656 to 563

· Request for Email addresses of Road Contacts so can send minutes by email

· Friends group set up – Friends of Glentrammon Recreation Ground & Foxbury Wood - entirely independent of the Society – done a lot of work and £50,000 Lottery award being spent on children’s playground, with opening ceremony on 7 July

· HospisCare Fête on 9 June – Society co-operating with Friends of Glentrammon Recreation Ground
· Parking proposals – meeting on 13 April – looking at possibility of changes – pay and display, residents’ permits – hoping to clear some of all day parking in High Street.  Consultation to come out to everyone in the area in the next couple of months.
· High Street toilets are still open
· Brittenden Parade – finally got manhole cover outside estate agent’s fixed – not ideal but not a hole any more.  Still trying to find out who owns it.

· Government funds available for improving high streets – perhaps we can get some to improve Brittenden Parade

· Transport for London – trees cut back on A21 but done badly – supposed to be planting shrubs – houses do not have fences so have lost some privacy.
· Saturday Pop In proving very successful

· Joint Pop In with Christmas Party

· 2 June Pop In combined with Jubilee Celebration – Deputy Mayor to unveil new plaque commemorating the event

· Website blossoming – www.gsgvillagesociety.weebly.com
Comments:

Barrie Newman – we usually have a major project each year – replacing floor covering in kitchen and lobby which tatty.  Estimate agreed – to be done in summer.
Litter/debris outside cafe – what can be done?

Council solicitor investigated to whom the land belongs. Cllr Julian Grainger explained that, after several attempts, the owner was located - a retired man in a care home.  The property is now managed by his son who has an address in London.  The Council will not adopt a road unless it is in an appropriate condition.  Might be able to use some TfL funds to improve Brittenden Parade.  If repaired  it could cost £50,000, but then the council may be prepared to take it over.  
The Chairman has spoken to the managers of the betting shop and cafe about rubbish and condition but not getting much positive response.  Garden area to side of cafe needs clearing up – if enough people go in and complain perhaps the cafe manager may clear it.  

The Chairman commented that the road area in Brittenden Parade has been in public use for well over 12 years, so could be claimed as public property.  If the owner undertakes repairs, they are then responsible, which is probably why they have not done so.
There is a Daily Mail campaign – all major companies involved – ‘Spring Clean for the Queen’ – money is available for people who come up with initiatives to clean up their community.  If a group of people cleared it up and planted something to make it more attractive, then maybe people will look after it.
The Chairman advised that Waitrose considering a community partnership and is asking for ideas to participate in community projects.  He also asked people to save up their green tokens as the Community Centre will be one of the 3 charities next month.

Trees newly planted on the green by the bus depot have been smashed over – this vandalism is very disturbing.

Thames Water have put up a notice about the water leak on the footpath from World’s End Lane to the High Street (past the back of the new houses next to the garage) – when will the footpath be usable again?
6.
ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE

All Committee members had agreed to serve again.  

The Meeting agreed as follows:-



Honorary President:


Larry Lewis


Chairman:



Tony Bradley



Vice-Chair:



Barrie Newman



Greenwood Centre Treasurer:
Alan Garelick



Village Society Treasurer:

Colin Warner



Secretary:



Margot Rohan


Membership Secretary:

Bob Mills



Lettings Manager:


Dot Ryder



Planning Secretary:


Tamara Galloway


Committee Members: Elizabeth Downie, Jean Garelick, Ian Matheson, Meriel Mills, Stan Mortimer and Gill Russell

The Chairman, Vice-Chair, Greenwood Centre Treasurer and Secretary are Trustees of the Greenwood Centre Charity – changes were made to correct the legal documents this year.

Honorary Auditor:
 Stephen Gates                           Proposed by: Elizabeth Downie
7.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS AND OPEN FORUM

Rob White (near The Crescent) – Farnborough Village putting in outside gym on Tugmutton Common.  He has used similar facility in Richmond and it has been a big hit with local residents.  Green space gym project in the U.S. – crime rates dropped, particularly vandalism, use facilities for free, obesity rates dropped.  There are a number in the UK now.  They work well in places which are visible.  A lot of people use The Green – runners and dog walkers.  A small facility at the back would not affect the aesthetic appearance.  People of all ages can use the equipment.
Freshair Fitness (Tugmutton Green) – their range is very sturdy and most useful in terms of variety of age groups who can use it and things you can do with it.

Meriel Mills – Friends of Glentrammon Recreation Ground are looking at doing something similar in the Rec.  It takes a lot of work getting Lottery funding.

Cllr Julian Grainger suggested  Friends of Glentrammon Rec invite Rob White to a meeting so he can find out how it was set up and how it operates.  The council is very supportive of Friends Groups across the borough.  It is important to keep residents informed of developments. ‘It is evolution, not a revolution’.

Eddy Simms – For Jubilee celebrations, he suggested having the Green Street Green history book available and also any historical material which anyone can bring along.
Cllr Samaris Huntington-Thresher announced changes in the provision of community toilets – Belmondo’s has agreed to providing this community facility and other local shops have been approached by the council.  It is hoped that the Royal Oak will provide access up to 10pm.  Once satisfactory alternative provision has been arranged, the community toilets next to the Greenwood Centre will be closed.  The cost of maintaining them is £13,000 pa, whereas alternative arrangements would only be about £3,000.  She claimed that surveys had been done proving they were not used enough to warrant keeping them open.  She offered to provide details of the surveys for the next committee meeting.
Barrie Newman – alternative options are not suitable for the needs of the local community.  The toilets are much used and valuable to this area
A resident commented that, in Belmondo’s, customers will not want to sit eating if a stream of people are tramping in and out of the toilets.

A lot of people shopping in Waitrose want to use toilets and are directed to the community ones.

Cllr Julian Grainger – Richmond is paying about £1000 per provider.  They now provide 60 toilets with nicer facilities and longer hours, compared to the previous 30-40 council toilets.  There is a commitment from the portfolio holder for the Environment, Cllr Colin Smith, that the community toilets will not be closed until there are sufficient alternative arrangements.
The feeling of the meeting was strong opposition to closing of the community toilets – the Society represents a majority of Green Street Green residents and residents have not been consulted.
A resident suggested the council cuts back on planting flowers on every roundabout, which incurs a phenomenal cost.

The Committee will report back after the next committee meeting.

The Chairman summarised: the community toilets are central – cars can park outside – lots of people use them – joggers, cyclists, van drivers, mums with children.  Going to the Royal Oak or Belmondo’s is ridiculous.  If closed, people will urinate inappropriately and lead to public health problems.

The Meeting closed at 9.02pm, followed by refreshments.
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